
Dear parents planning to enter kindergarten 

2024.11.19 

Ryonan kindergarten 

 

About the 2025 pre-kindergarten 

 

 This is an announcement for parents who are planning to enrol their children in Ryonan 

Kindergarten from April 2025. 

The pre-kindergarten will be held as follows. If you have already decided to enrol your child 

in kindergarten, please make sure to attend. 

 

 

D a t e 2024.12.4（Wed） 

T i m e time to come14：15  time to start14：30  time to finish15：30 

 

Objective ・The aim is to give your child a taste of kindergarten life. 

・Children will have an hour of playtime alone. 

・Parents will be asked to wait in a separate room. 

 

C l o t h Come in plain clothes 

 

Bringing indoor shoes 

 

O t h e r s ・Please contact the kindergarten if you will not be present on the day. 

  ・Parking is available in the park's car park. 

 

※Please contact the kindergarten if you have any questions. 


